## PUBLIC SAFETY PROJECT STATUS REPORT

SATELITTE OFFICE	Staff received direction from the City Council through the City Manager to obtain rent free for 5 years in exchange to pay for the tenant improvements estimated at approximately \$148K (minus prevailing wage additional 30%) for a total of approximately \$193K. After negotiations, staff was able to obtain preliminary agreement of 7 years of free rent with City agreeing to a few areas that need to be discussed involving the NNN. Staff anticipates a report to City Council in the second meeting of October 2021.
SURVEILLANCE CAMERAS	On the week of September 20th, staff completed the RFP, panel review and selection of a vendor to implement infrastructure for connectivity and surveillance cameras along Avalon Blvd. Some of the scope of work will include the removal and replacement of surveillance cameras. Specifically, the scope focuses on 189th & University as an area of emphasis to have cameras available for immediate deterrence. The vendor has agreed to begin work as soon as the contract is approved. The contract with the selected vendor is anticipated to be introduced at the second City Council meeting in October 2021.
CRIME REPORTING	Staff is working with Block Captains in conjunction with the Sheriff's Department to promote the use of Crime Stoppers, a platform that allows for anonymous crime reporting in Los Angeles County. The purpose of Crime Stoppers is to prevent and reduce crime by forming a partnership among the community, law enforcement and the media. The program offers individuals the opportunity to report crimes anonymously and receive cash rewards for providing information leading to an arrest, making the community a safer place for all who live or work in the region.
TRAFFIC ACCIDENT REDUCTION ANALYSIS	Public Safety is currently working collaboratively with LASD and Public Works to reduce traffic accidents in the City. The Sheriff has provided traffic accident data and reports covering the last five years for the City of Carson. Staff has created maps of the data and the Traffic Engineering Division will be evaluating the maps to identify any patterns and recommend making any infrastructure changes as needed. The goal of the project is reducing the overall number of traffic accidents in the City. Several recommendations have been provided by the consultant for 11 locations in the City to potentially mitigate the number of traffic accidents based on short and long-term possibilities. The recommendations are still under review and will be presented to City Council for approval.